
Catterline, Kinneff & Dunnottar 
Community Council

Monthly Public Meeting

Conducted Online

Tuesday 26th May 2020
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Agenda

1. Attendees and Apologies
2. Previous Meeting Action Points
3. Police Update
4. Community Funding and Kincardineshire 

Development Partnership (KDP)
5. Treasurer Report
6. New Planning Applications and Updates
7. Correspondence
8. Roads and Transport
9. Catterline Braes (CBAG)
10. A.O.B
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Attendees and Apologies

Attendees

• Piet voor de Poorte (Chair, Planning and 
Webmaster), Duncan Grassick (Secretary), 
Chris Wicks, Cllr George Carr, Phil Murray, 

• Apologies

– Eeva-Kaisa Arter, PC Marc Camus, Steven Wilson 
(Treasurer), Cllr Jeff Hutchison, Bill Dargie (Vice-
Chair), Ryan Noble, Debbie Murray, 

List of potential attendees – Council members;
Piet voor de Poorte (Chair, Planning and Webmaster)
Bill Dargie (Vice Chair)
Steven Wilson (Treasurer)
Duncan Grassick (Secretary) 
Phil Murray 
Debbie Murray
Eeva-Kaisa Arter
Chris Wicks
Georgie Evans
Ryan Noble

Other past attendees
Cllr George Carr
Cllr Jeff Hutchison
Diane Strachan (Aberdeenshire Council)
Sheila McDerment – Area Inspector
Alison Hogge
PC Marc Camus
PC Andrew Kennedy
PC Matt Dickinson
Scott Begg (UCW Energy)
Paul Mackie
Jonathan Davidson
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Last meeting action points

• Approval of April meeting minutes

• Defibrillator – Sub committee to update on 
installation process

• Review of Community Council Insurance 
documents (newly received)

• Feedback on barriers to fields

• Road to Todhead lighthouse feedback

Minutes of April Meeting Approved:   Chris Wicks

Seconded: Piet voor de Poorte

Defibrillator – To be updated

Review of CC insurance documents - To be updated

In regards to the barriers, Richard Elliot from Aberdeenshire Council responded but has 
been unable to visit at this time.  
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Police Report
April report below
• Antisocial Behaviour (35 incidents), Violence and Disorder 

– Significant increases in incidents including neighbour disturbances and 
some breach of COVID-19 guidelines

– 3 assaults (down 2) with all of them detected
– No Serious assaults for April again

• Acquisitive Crime 
– 3 thefts (down 2) in April with one detected and the other two ongoing
– Zero house break-ins (down 4)

• Road safety & road crime
– Zero reports of drink driving
– 1 Incident of dangerous driving report to the PF for consideration
– 1 incident (down 4) of careless driving reported which has been passed to 

PF

• North East only 1 arrest for not obeying the lockdown rules with 
favourable statistics compared to the rest of Scotland
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Community Funding and KDP

• Wind farm funds closed until further notice due 
to current situation

• Further funding opportunities – please refer to 
KDP communications that have been forwarded.
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Treasurer Report

• To Be Confirmed by Treasurer
– Current Account £6,539.36

• Expenditures
– zero

• Income
– £2,250

• Accounts to be audited
• Updated treasurer details to be sent to Aberdeenshire 

Council
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Planning Applications

Key Application Points

• One application was submitted, for the erection 
of a dwelling house at Mill of Uras. Unfortunately 
the application form is missing from the website, 
so this has been requested. 

• Two applications were approved.

Local Development Plan

• https://www.aberdeenshire.gov.uk/planning/pla
ns-and-policies/pldp-2020/

Stonehaven Rugby Club currently looking for new home – Braehead area a 
consideration.  
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Correspondence

• Emma Storey (Aberdeenshire Council) – Thank You to 

our volunteers video

• Derek Cox (NHS Grampian) – NHS Grampian website 

available to all (www.covid19.nhsgrampian.org) 

• Paul Macari (Aberdeenshire Council Head of 

Planning) – Proposed LDP agreed by Aberdeenshire 

Council with public consultation (virtual) now open, 

closing on 17th July
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Correspondence

• Emma Storey (Aberdeenshire Council) –

Community Resilience Fund newsletter and 

‘Know who to turn to’ guide

• Robert McKinney (Aberdeenshire Council) –

Trading standards newsletter now being 

distributed  

• BBC debate night took place on the 20th May 

focusing on the Aberdeenshire area
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Correspondence

• Kat Laakso (Aberdeenshire Council) – Reopening 

of recycling centres 1st June – protective 

measures in place 

https://online.aberdeenshire.gov.uk/apps/news/r

elease.aspx?newsid=5788

• Kinneff Resident – Excessive speeding estimated 

up to 80mph (by both car and motorbike) 

through the village with cars racing at 2am

Do the speed indicators either side of Kinneff village have the ability to record the speed 
of motorists? – ACTION Duncan to contact Ewan Smith at Aberdeenshire Council to 
enquire

Marc Camus to be informed of the speeding through the village.
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Roads and Transport

• Anonymous – Gates and barriers have been 
erected with No Entry signs throughout fields 
in and around Catterline

• Harbour Road now open

Keep reporting pot holes to fix my street.com
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Catterline Braes

• Further spring maintenance conducted with 
water sources discovered and new trenches 
dug – this will now be monitored for 
effectiveness

Piet confirm that the spring maintenance has been done including parts not originally in 
CBAG scope. 

It was highlighted by Councillor George Carr that the Crown Estates fund for 
Aberdeenshire of £300k only had £20k distributed to Mearns area and that he was 
seeking to have this imbalance addressed

Johnshaven currently looking at rock armour for their slopes.
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Any Other Business

Next Meeting Tuesday 30th June

•

AGM meeting to be postponed till October

Feedback on virtual use and support members who have currently not attended 
community council meetings - ACTION Piet
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